2981 Windsor Ct.

Rescue, CA 95672

Oct. 12, 2010

Mr. Ray Nutting

EL Dorado County of Supervisors

330 Fair Lane

Placerville, CA 95667

Re: Budget cuts to Senior Nutrition Program

Dear Mr. Supervisor,

I am writing to urge the Board of Supervisors <u>NOT</u> to make cuts to the Senior Nutrition Program when considering budget cuts in the coming time period. I teach classes at the Senior Center in El Dorado Hills regularly and I constantly witness what an important event for the Seniors who have lunch there. For many of these folks this may be their only regularly balanced meal of the day and for all of them it is such an important opportunity to meet and talk with their peers.

Respectfully submitted,

Louann Partridge

530-672-6450

BOARD OF SUPERVISURE EL DORADO COUNTY

October 13,2010

2010 OCT 15 AM 10: 55

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors El Dorado County Government Center 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Board of Supervisors

We, the El Dorado Hills Senior Support Council, are writing to you to voice our concern over one of the proposals before you — the closing of 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition sites in our County. (Diamond Springs, Pollock Pines, Greenwood, Pioneer Park and the "Moni" Gilmore El Dorado Hills Senior Center)

This would have disastrous effects on our senior community and may impact the community at large. Many local residents rely on the meals provided for their daily nourishment as well as comraderie. The socialization that is so important to seniors – such as the company of peers, sharing of day to day experiences, getting dressed and out of the house, relieving depression and anxiety in the company of friends and people who share like concerns.

Please don't forget the home bound meals on wheels routes from each of these sites. They are completely a volunteer effort. In El Dorado Hills, the homebound program has anywhere from 2 to 5 routes covering Shingle Spring and Cameron Park as well as El Dorado Hills, where drivers on occasion will find a senior with an existing difficult or serious condition. We find that the proposal to contract this aspect of the program because of cost needs to be reevaluated. Sacramento County, for example, inititated in this last year a once a week delivery of frozen meals to their homebound residents. This Boards needs to not implement that course of action.

As for El Dorado Hills senior residents who come to the Senior Nutrition Program, there is no way they would drive to the Placerville Senior Center. The 40 mile roundtrip on Highway 50 is an expensive and dangerous proposition for most of them, and realistically how could Placerville

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

ATE 10-15-10 10-0990.5C.2 CC: Numan Servees CAD accommodate the 20-65 seniors who frequent our Center for lunch. At the present time, there is not enough parking at the Placerville Senior Center for the current Senior Nutrition participants and the multiple programs housed there.

In closing, we realize the difficult situation you find yourselves in with less monies and more programs to manage. However, this generation of seniors has given more to this County and Country in terms of service whether it

be as veterans, nurses, doctors, teachers, social workers, voters and property owners. Please don't forget them and all they have done

Sincerely,

Yvonne A. Griffin, SSC President

Betty/Engelhardt, Treasurer

Fred St. Jean, SSC Vice-President

Evelyn Weick, Secretary

Margie Yowell, Member at Large





El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

Dear Board members,

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 2011, one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize - The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration.	
Useely a. Seen bl	Jerry Messenger
Jost Blem	Ellis Black
Sylvia Parlen	Geri Desvosiers
Robert Birgbauer	ALBERT MACYS
Sara Birghauer	HELEN MACYS
Silas Loffer	andrea Stuckel
Betty m. Muke	John Locke
Christine & Curry	Wesley E. Lye
The Strictandese	Jehni Blankle
Stephen Moth	Meter N. Might
Sellin Cilch	Lonald Hillea
Mary Butcher	Frank Creskille
Jel Zachanhi	Rense A. Gregson
Luly he Borge.	Ellen C. Weinhaum
Rose Die	916-316-8429
	_

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

Dear Board members,

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 2011, one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize – The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration. grandin

Danielle Alexander

Therent Alexander

Dionne Dewlendon

W.C. Knoppee

Land J. Braman

Barbare J. Thomas

Tat Benjase

Mallin D. Hijs on

Jora vin D. Dan

Marleve Bows

Carrent J. Mo

Trib Freund

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

Dear Board members,

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 2011 one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize – The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration.

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

Dear Board members,

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 201, one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize – The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sarains Jastes

July Shall

Ale ays Lanes

Hughette Javes

Judi Their

Javes

Many Ellist

Javes

Janin Ellist

Javes

Janin Ellist

Janin Ell



Ursula Smith 2010 OCT 19 AM 10: 33 3789 Arrowhead Court El Dorado Hills, CA 95762 916-933-6254

oct. 17, 2010

EDC BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Board Members.

Regarding the proposal to close five of the county's Senior Nutrition sites, I strongly urge all of you to vote NO. This plan would eliminate Diamond Springs, El Dorado Hills, Greenwood, Pioneer Park and Pollock Pines SN sites.

These closures could have a devastating effect on the seniors in these comunities. For many this is the only opportunity for a healthy meal. It is a well-known fact that many seniors have lost interest in cooking, or are simply not able to shop for and prepare a well-balanced meal.

But there is more at stake here than a balanced meal. For many, particularly seniors living alone, this is the only incentive to get out of the house, meet other seniors, make friends, discuss their hopes and concerns.

with the closure of these sites, they would just sit in front of the TV with a sandwich or a snack. Poor diet can cause health problems in the elderly. Loneliness or boredom can bring on depression, alcohol abuse, even dementia.

I realize this proposal is a way to cut back expenses, but please, consider the negative effect these closures would have on a large segment of our residents.

Thank you,

URSULA A. SMITH

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

CC: Hunga Service

Page 1

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors El Dorado County Government Center 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Board Members,

October 20, 2010

My name is Yvonne Griffin. I moved to El Dorado Hills in July 2001 from Marin County and have never regretted my decision to retire in these beautiful foothills.

Moni Gilmore encouraged me to get involved and appointed me to a vacancy on the Council for Secretary of the El Dorado Hills Senior Advisory Council in 2002. I was elected to the Council in 2003 in the capacity of Treasurer and remained in that position until 2006 when the CSD took over operation of what is now known as the "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center. In 2007, Moni established a new Senior Support Council and asked me to return to my duties as Tresurer. Following Moni's death in April 2008, I was appointed Chair/President of the Council and remain in that position to this day.

As you all know, Moni was an impassioned individual who served as a strong advocate for all senior services. I must say she must be rolling over in her grave at the possibility of closing the Senior Nutrition Program which she had the foresight to bring to this community in the late 1990's. In fact, I think it safe to say that were she still alive, this would never be an agenda item before the Board of Directors.

I would hope to see the projects she initiated and changes she institued live on forever for our community.

Sincerely,

Yvonne A. Griffin

El Dorado Hills Sr. Support Council Chair/President



2010 OCT 20 AM 11: 06

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

Dear Board members,

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

CC: Numan Service +1

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 2010, one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize – The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration.	
Clalares Kelnhofer	Romand Dubuls
Shirley Hanson Jayce & McDonald	Lais Hauscher Jack Klouscher
Lac sc.	mildred M. Smith
Wendy Culsan	Mida Mercier (Spice
Barbara Hoffman	Virginia X. Course
John S. Brust	Orene Dockers
SohnBrund	Cal Bockers W
Deburg Misse	Vice Varms
Robert Leiber	Prem Varmo
Seven Stettler	Wayne Shannor
In Mile	Pat Shannon
that Hopen	Christa Bower

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

Dear Board members,

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 2011 one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize – The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration. Pernice Sparge weden

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

BATE

0/2//10 DIST 1-5 Mail File

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

Dear Board members,

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 2011 one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize – The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration.	1
Michille Hoening	Menda
Charlo Ke Sivo	Naris Tachrap
June your	homan Co Headles
Lauren Felgelin	Harold Kises
A Koba To	- // /
Sephen My ky ly	Wesley Sill
Doreen milkettyn	Maria Still-
Growne Phillips	Robert M. Dord
Lon phillips	Ih Kaslen
anne P Craft.	I here Ford
FRITZ ENGEL	Late Mighiff
Jesnnetto Barrelt	Bololfo Gentina
Conald & Sitson	Jeanette D'Amics
Kargit Reielmer	Roger J. Harrand
	// / /

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

Dear Board members,

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 2011, one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize – The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration.

Althor Hurley

Ichora Suppose

Scice Thelsen

Betty Engelberth

Joan S. Syre

Cynda Mc Mahon

Barbara Barker

Beryl Welsen

Munn & Mattock

Patry Shannon

Wagne Shannon

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

DATE

October 19, 2010

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors El Dorado County Government Center 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I have just heard that you are considering closing the El Dorado Hills (EDH)"Monnie Gilmore" Senior Center. What are all the seniors who rely on lunches and activities will do then?

I live nearby. Every time that I pass in front of the Senior Center, it is full of cars and being used by seniors for many different purposes day and night.

I myself attend exercise classes 2 times per week and a yoga class once a week and sometimes stay for lunch. This center contributes greatly to my physical and mental health. Many other seniors are in the same situation.

The EDH Senior Center is the only place for seniors to socialize and learn. This center is a very important part of our lives. Do not take this away from us!

Sincerely,

Nora Kolthoff

686 Powers Drive EDH, CA 95762 Al Kolthoff 686 Powers Dr El Dorado Hills Ca, 95762

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS
FOR THEIR INFORMATION

BATE

| 0 | 2 | | 0 |

DIST 1-5 Mail File

October 20, 2010

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors El Dorado County Government Center 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I understand that you are considering closing the El Dorado Hills Senior Center.

I would like to offer my time as a volunteer to help keep the Sr Center open. Please feel free to call me at 933-3848.

I am certainly spending about 5 hours a week at the center in various activities, including exercise and music programs.

With the tight money situation, and with many available Sr volunteers, there should be a way to keep the center open, and I am available to assist.

Sincerely,

Al Kolthoff

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

BATTE

Wail File

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors El Dorado County Government Center 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Attn: Supervisors: Ray Nutting and John Knight

Dear Sirs:

I am writing this letter in the hope that the Board of Supervisors will reconsider their decision to cancel meals at the El Dorado Hills Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

I am a volunteer at that center and have been very impressed with its operation. I see the seniors come every day to have their lunch meal and to socialize with other seniors.

Many of these seniors live alone and this meal that is provided to them is the only healthy nutrition they get every day. Some of these folks have nobody to talk to and coming to the senior center to have lunch is a wonderful outing for them.

Please keep this in mind when decisions are being made. We will all get to be seniors, if we are lucky, so let's show them some consideration and respect. They deserve it.

Thank you for your consideration in this very important matter.

Sincerely,

Jenny Figueroa

801 Vanderbilt Court

El Dorado Hills, CA 95762

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

DATE 10/27/10

October 24, 2010

Supervisor Suzanne Allen de Sanchez 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Supervisor Allen de Sanchez:

I am asking you to fight to maintain the very important services provided by the Senior Legal Services Office at the Senior Center on Spring Street in Placerville. While I am very aware of the budget problems facing El Dorado County during these difficult times, I am also deeply concerned about the many vulnerable seniors living in our county who have no other, affordable option for legal assistance.

My father, who is still grieving the loss of his wife last year, recently received help from Al Hamilton, the attorney at the Legal Services Office. My father had been defrauded of five thousand dollars and was also confused by the complications of reorganizing a family trust. He needed, as well, to arrange a Power of Attorney to give him peace of mind. The capable but friendly service, combined with the overall sense of trust provided by Mr. Hamilton, were a great comfort to my father. I can assure you that he would not have sought help for these issues had he been faced with the prospect of locating a trustworthy attorney and paying an exorbitant fee. He was, however, happy to make an affordable contribution to the senior center.

Our seniors need and deserve the advice and protection afforded to them by the Senior Legal Services Center. I ask you to please fight for the preservation of this program. As a voter and taxpayer, I consider this center worthy of the full support of the county budget.

Sincerely,

Mary Rose 3955 Opal Traiil Pollock Pines,CA EL DUHALDO COUNTY



2010 OCT 25 AM 10: 45

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors El Dorado County Government Center 330 Fair Lane Placerville CA 95667

Copy: John Knight-Ray Nutting

Dear Supervisors:

It is my understanding that 2010-2011 budget withdraws all funding for the senior lunch program on January 01, 2011. many residents rely on the benefits of a nutritious meal while in the company of peers. they benefit by sharing thoughts and concerns, laughing and talking. this may be the only contact with people, some are on a meager income, some are limited of body and mind. The wellness of seniors carries over into society as a whole.

During the last few years, the county has closed two programs The users of those programs (Shingle Springs and Cameron Park) have migrated to the El Dorado Hills nutrition program.

Should you close the Nutrition Program, where will all these people go, some those able to travel will of course go to Placerville? This puts a burden on one facility. the roads, gasoline and elderly driving wen maybe they should not. The worst is the hunger those that can't travel would endure.

Thank you for reading this letter. I hope you will consider not closing the Nutrition Program it means a lot to many.

was of course guith Placershaff. This pairs a berson on one tachts, the tends, gasteling and establish driving was involved new should not

sus and Lora cycle con programme conferent master and an press backer for some

Respectfully

Betty//.Ængelhar/lt Concerned Citizen

Treasurer, EDH Senior Council

PY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS

10/25/11

callaberation of games



2010 OCT 22 AM 10: 31

El Dorado County Board Of Supervisors El Dorado County Government Center 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA

I have just heard the bad news.

I have resided in El Dorado County for 12 years.

I have enjoyed the Senior Nutrition Lunches served in the County for all these years.

It is shameful to hear that five of the seven Senior Nutrition Lunch sites in El Dorado

County might be shut down.

Please find some way to keep them open.

Helen Obezaki

Please find some way to fund the service for the elderly, senior citizens of El Dorado County for the twilight years of their life.

Sincerely,

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

CC: Numan Services
CAO

E.D. Co. Board of Supervisors, Please do not close the El Donado Hille Lenion Center! I am a Member of the El Donado Hills Senim Center. I am 9/ years old My Neighbor atends. It is very important for up to have the mututions meals, also the inter-action with other people. This is my only activity! Mae Baye 2100 Valley View PKny Apt. 1912 El DOTADO Hills, CA. COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION 95762 01571-5

Mail File



2010 OCT 29 AM 10: 52

October 24, 2010

Supervisor Norma Santiago 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Supervisor Santiago:

I am asking you to fight to maintain the very important services provided by the Senior Legal Services Office at the Senior Center on Spring Street in Placerville. While I am very aware of the budget problems facing El Dorado County during these difficult times, I am also deeply concerned about the many vulnerable seniors living in our county who have no other, affordable option for legal assistance.

My father, who is still grieving the loss of his wife last year, recently received help from Al Hamilton, the attorney at the Legal Services Office. My father had been defrauded of five thousand dollars and was also confused by the complications of reorganizing a family trust. He needed, as well, to arrange a Power of Attorney to give him peace of mind. The capable but friendlyservice, combined with the overall sense of trust provided by Mr. Hamilton, were a great comfort to my father. I can assure you that he would not have sought help for these issues had he been faced with the prospect of locating a trustworthy attorney and paying an exorbitant fee. He was, however, happy to make an affordable contribution to the senior center.

Our seniors need and deserve the advice and protection afforded to them by the Senior Legal Services Center. I ask you to please fight for the preservation of this program. As a voter and taxpayer, I consider this center worthy of the full support of the county budget.

Sincerely,

Mary Rose

3955 Opal Traiil

Mary Rose

Pollock Pines, CA

COPY SENT TO BGARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

Ce: CAO Human Services

Serior Center Str. dated

October 13,2010

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

El Dorado County Government Center

330 Fair Lane

Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Board of Supervisors / Julling

We, the El Dorado Hills Senior Support Council, are writing to you to voice our concern over one of the proposals before you — the closing of 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition sites in our County. (Diamond Springs, Pollock Pines, Greenwood, Pioneer Park and the "Moni" Gilmore El Dorado Hills Senior Center)

This would have disastrous effects on our senior community and may impact the community at large. Many local residents rely on the meals provided for their daily nourishment as well as comraderie. The socialization that is so important to seniors – such as the company of peers, sharing of day to day experiences, getting dressed and out of the house, relieving depression and anxiety in the company of friends and people who share like concerns.

Please don't forget the home bound meals on wheels routes from each of these sites. They are completely a volunteer effort. In El Dorado Hills, the homebound program has anywhere from 2 to 5 routes covering Shingle Spring and Cameron Park as well as El Dorado Hills, where drivers on occasion will find a senior with an existing difficult or serious condition. We find that the proposal to contract this aspect of the program because of cost needs to be reevaluated. Sacramento County, for example, initiated in this last year a once a week delivery of frozen meals to their homebound residents. This Boards needs to not implement that course of action.

As for El Dorado Hills senior residents who come to the Senior Nutrition Program, there is no way they would drive to the Placerville Senior Center. The 40 mile roundtrip on Highway 50 is an expensive and dangerous proposition for most of them, and realistically how could Placerville

accommodate the 20-65 seniors who frequent our Center for lunch. At the present time, there is not enough parking at the Placerville Senior Center for the current Senior Nutrition participants and the multiple programs housed there.

In closing, we realize the difficult situation you find yourselves in with less monies and more programs to manage. However, this generation of seniors has given more to this County and Country in terms of service whether it

be as veterans, nurses, doctors, teachers, social workers, voters and property owners. Please don't forget them and all they have done

Sincerely,

yonne A. Griffin, SSC President

Margie Yowell, Member at Large

Petition dated 10-21-10

BOARD OF SUPERVISURE EL DORADO COUNTY

October 21, 2010

2010 OCT 29 AM 10: 58

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

Dear Board members,

DATE 10-29-10 CC: CLO

Human Services

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 2011 one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize – The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration.	
Evelyn Blair	The trans
William & Blan	Lindell Price
Jona Smil!	My Janue
Charlene Brunner	marsha L. Gally
Furth Holl	John Pollowel
Lan Caller	Roseman C Olamb
Occident V)	Islas Hoffer
Mary Casarosola	Wary Iffaticle arturo Cabrale
Daniero Casaregas	arturo Cabrale
Rinda Worthy	Victor E Romero
	Grace J. Baer
Ceans Swart	William Sturch
Richard Rein	2000
Bul Su Pignot	Ja Mal
V 2	//





2010 OCT 29 AM 10: 59

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Placerville, CA

Dear Board members,

We the undersigned are gravely concerned over the news that there is a proposal pending before you to close 5 of the 7 Senior Nutrition Lunch sites come January 1, 2011 one of which is where we congregate, eat and socialize – The "Moni" Gilmore Senior Center in El Dorado Hills, CA.

We must raise our voices and be counted. DO NOT close these nutrition sites and program. They are vital to our well being.

Thank you for your consideration.

Kathley Wong	Ball Weather
Freder c Kelh	Jean Weathers
Eleanor Franklin	Cecil Ma Varlane
Harold Kiser	V. Sym anderson
Joyce Kiser	Mary Langley
Bon	- anita Combrol
Mary Henrit	Clara manier
Sylma, Farker	Juan Sperman
Robert Liber	Juma Danfiles
Judy Smith	Show France
Robert Systoce	
Monice Man	John R. Shrows
Ellen Monk	arthur H Land
Drewn Hartin	and A Bockerst

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors:

Un regards to the closing of El Dorado

Senior Center.

The seriors depend on it for social

contactor

This center offers many important +

informative programs:

It must be working because we have a

lot of wonderful volentees.

closing, this center, would be like taking

part of our life away: This center is ittally

important to us seniors, without it I would be lost.

Please reconsider + peop this wonderful

Center open. Thank you.

Sincerely, Theresa Stettler

BOARD OF SUPERVISURE EL DORADO COUNTY
2010 OCT 28 AM 10: 33

November 1, 2010



El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 2010 NOV - 1 AM 10: 43 Supervisor Norma Santiago, Chair 330 Fair Lanc Placerville, CA 95667 COPY SE

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

Dear Supervisors,

CAO, Munon Services

Your board is being asked to consider climinating the Senior Nutrition Program for five locations described as "outlying". Before you vote on this issue, please consider the impact these closures will have on the overall well-being of our valued seniors in all of the climinated communities. The men and women who participate in the Senior Nutrition Program do so for the nourishment of their spirit as well as their body. The camaraderic and social contact are as important as the meat and vegetables.

These seniors have raised us as parents and grandparents, fought for our country as veterans and provided countless hours of valued advice and friendship. It's no wonder they have been called the greatest generation. We owe them no less than the opportunity for a hot meal and a place to gather.

I understand there are no easy decisions when considering solutions to our budget crisis. The budget carcass has been stripped of most of the meat and there is little but bone left. I urge you to look deep within the budget for relief for this program. If there is truly no funding available from County coffers, I encourage you to consider alternative support such as partnerships with other agencies. It is vital that this program continue in its entirety.

Sincerely,

Marianne Oliphant

Placerville

HECHIE COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBER To Whom it May Concern EL DORADO COUNTY

BATE 11-10

CSO, Human List Description of the period lose 4 impact

10 Upplain the period lose 4 impact BATE 11-1-10 CSO Human Serve that Closing the Senior Day Care Cinter would have on my familie lige av well ar athers. In largust of 2009 my mother was in a suring homed after a fall + subsequent subdecal hematoma. Over the three month period she was there I watched her steadely decline in Imotional and physical health. The Could barely walk and had encreasing Weolest auditory & received hallucinations. The threatening & realist behavior was unlike her and although the staff was hend & supportive they did not thenk she would rever be able to go home. My keesband & I agonged over what appeared to be a hopeless setuation. We finally decided to bring her home where she could at least know a lette degnety & peace. Unfacturally & was working & we could hat a hologod 50.28

private kelp. Not knowing asket else to do I stopped at soc. Wanda sat with me & my hot of heered (the tears were non-stop for all of leeg.) for 2 hours while I sourced out the story. I left feeling as if I had a support system in slace. Over the last 1/2 yes. I know watched Mom return to her humorous, loveable self. She has THRIVED! let the center she har friend, an exercise program, Cognetive thinking skill training, mendry work crafts social development & companionship. Without the Center the responsehelity would fad on me. I know In not up to all of thes. I know my mother well never be the same woman who knetted for charty (she can't remembe how to knit now, did stained dars, leather work & sewing, took care of Mughbows in need & traveled across country be Therself. That strong, independent, caring woman Keeds to be taken care af now. She talkers like ker deserve the dignety of quartity of life that the Center of Choring Children Can provide - not a neuring home in which & sit, languish of wait & Sie. for that end, for negrelf of ather families, I would ask that you

services ut procedes; i.e. Elder ID, Memory screening, student internships, Conference & name just a few. I know this is a different Remember that aux growing fopulation of sexioe Cetizens in this County (and nationally) will bet a burden on police, fine, mental health, nursing homes, assisted living Centers, the community at large & their own families. Derives are the selent problem hoone went & acknowledge. Hleave do not let them down.

> Skaak gan fan gent teine, Natalie Hegoda

Oct 28, 2010

E. K.Co. Board of Supersisons

It Les come to our attention that consideration is being given to discontinue the Senior Mutrition pragram in the County. We request that this program continue.

We are Hyear residents

of the County and home seen

the positive impacts the

program has on individuals

the dommunity,

It is the only place that is avaiable for many Leneors to have a narm & nestritions med at least once a day. The program passalso created a situation where Leniors can meet others as are in the some or similar stage of their

heris that they are and aguera
new friends and a support
group:

We stirrefore strongly
encourage the County to
continue the Senior Mitrition
programs and Sonor the
Seniors who have given so
much (including thru
several Wars) once the
years.

Jaie Glauschie Joek Klouschie

3020 Moonstone Circle E. H. 941-1331

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

DATE 10-29-10

CC: CAO
Thuman Services

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS Out. 23, 2010 FOR THEIR INFORMATION Do the Board of Supervisors El Darada County. Please, please, do not close the lunch program in El Dorado Hills. This well affect many shut-ine It will also be a hardehip for the numerous windswed men and woman who are unable to prepare a nutritions meal on their The lanch is the corneistone of om whole senior program. 2 tope you will not find it recessary to desembine it. Sencirely, auginia K. Covie

Oct 21 2010

entroller and property and accommodity	POLICE PROCESSION OF THE PROCE
	BOARD OF SUPERVISORS EL DORADO COUNTY
Dear	Board of Superior 32
dom	76 years old, line in El Porado County
Jer 28	you can keep it open. The seniors
medi	is sley open.
	Thank spow Mrs Hardree
	COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS
	MTE 10-22-10 Ca: Thuman Service

10-20-10 COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS
FOR THEIR INFORMATION

SO DEY D Supervisors BATE 10-22-10 00: Human Services & CAO To Whom it may loncern: In regards to closing El Dorado Hills Senior Center. This is about the Seniors. We have so many lots 45 OUN EXPENSES LEEP Going UPI We need to have Something go right. 53 many of us depend on E.D.H. Senior lenter fleuse don't take that away from sous! Janeece Muson James C. 3020 Young

Towfort may concern; I understand that it is heing of meals

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS
FOR THEIR INFORMATION

DATE 10/21/10

DIST 1-5

Wai | File

My name is Mirsel Levine and I have been traiding in El Doralo Hille for the last 3 years. Since I've lived here I have been attending alor of activities at the senior Center as well as limeh. The senior Center is the only source of socialization of have available. Please do not Close down the senior Center.

muriel Levine

DOARD OF SUPERVISUAL 1054 BRADE LINE CX.
EL DORADO COUNTY 1054 BRADE LINE CX.
2010 OCT 15 AM 10: 36 E1 DOE ADO Hills 14.

BOARD OF Super USORA 330 FAIR LANE PLACERUILLE (A.

COPY SENT TO BOARD MEMBERS FOR THEIR INFORMATION

Co: Numan Services

Supervisore; Cho
Those of us who frequent The
El Doe Ado Holls Sevion CENTER have
heard that due to the budget The
Nutrition program here may be cut.
I wage you to try to find some way
to continue to fund it. Could sevious
Afford to pay a bit more!

In Sure Some depend on this NOT ONLY FOR A MEAR, but AS A Time To Socialize, MANY who wome To lunch do NOT OR ARE UNABLE TO PARTICIPATE IN The OTHER ACTIVITIES THAT GO ON here. I know this is TRUE for my has band. He boks forward to lunch with his circle of feiends. To be cut off from

This would change his life, and not for The GETTER.

Home delivered mests Also go out from here I hope This is NOT TO be Cut. When we in STAR deliver The Christmas food baskets we see what powerty some seniors live is. There people do need The mests That ARE presently provided.

El Donalo County does A for for it's seviors. I hope The NUTRITION program is some Thing that will Continue as it is.

Sweenely,

Bar Lytton